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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – We begin the month of September with a troop meeting about Eagle requirements then a Troop Leadership Training Day on September 11th.  If you plan to be a leader with Troop 243 you need to attend.  We will then have an open house on September 21st and show WEBELOS and nonscouters what we have to offer.  The weekend of September 24th we will camp for 2 nights at Camp Koch and invite those same WEBELOS and nonscouters to join us and see what fun camp outs are.  The month wraps up with the normal Patrol Leadership Council meeting Sunday 25th and the adult meetings Monday 26th.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
September 7, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is Entrepreneurship - service patrol is Killer Koalas
September 14, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Each Patrol plans for open house
September 21, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Troop 243 Open House No Service Patrol

September 28, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Mechanics – Service patrol is the Stealth patrol

Open House – Time to start recruiting the next class of scouts.  Troop 243 will prepare for the next open house on September 14.  Each patrol will pick an aspect of scouting that they want to present to our potential new scouts and demonstrate it on September 21st.  We will then host our prospective scouts for a camp out the following weekend complete with a bus ride to and from Koch Camporee.
Order of the Arrow Ordeal and Brotherhood – The next opportunity to join the Order of the Arrow or the Brotherhood comes around the weekend of September 17th.  Take advantage of this opportunity if you are interested.  A nomination only lasts for 1 year.  
Troop Leadership meetings – The troop’s PLC, will be held on September 25th.  The August Adult leadership meetings will be held from 7-9 pm September 26th. 

Kodiak Leadership Award – While attending the Sea Base High Adventure, a few of our scouts added a training course to their trip.  The Kodiak medal is awarded to boys who have attended a qualified Kodiak Leadership training course.  Five of our scouts chose to participate in the class including Chris Gartner, Matthew Moermond, Andrew Roth, Geoffrey Bohn and John Zimmerer.
Philmont 2012 - Our troop received an invitation to hike at Philmont in the summer of 2012.  Hiking in the mountains, at Philmont, is considered by many to be the best of the high adventure treks offered by the Boy Scouts of America.  It is also difficult to be offered a trek there.  By the luck of the random lottery, we have been offered a trek next summer.  The trip will last from Approximately June 25 through July 10 (possibly 11).  More than likely, we will drive our bus to St. Louis, then take a train to Philmont.  Costs are very preliminary, at this point, but the total should be around $1,300.  A $100 non-refundable deposit is due before the September 14 troop meeting.  If you have any questions about the trip, please contact Mac Barr.

Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership, but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our busses is paid by the Friends of Troop 243.  The Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs fund Friends of Troop 243.  We encourage all parents; members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function please stop him and ask him for one or both of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  
42nd Anniversary Court of Honor Celebration – On the afternoon and evening of August 27th we spent a nice time together then celebrated this summer’s accomplishments.  The Phoenix patrol demonstrated that while they are our newest patrol they are definitely on their way to producing some great leadership.  Most of them jumped from Scout to Tenderfoot and then to Second Class just since joining.  They also won the first patrol competition since becoming a cohesive unit.  Some members of our Venture Crew, along with the patches that most of them earned on the most Recent Sea Base trip, also earned the Venturing Kodiak Leadership Medal.  We also heard about next year’s Philmont Trek (see separate note below) as well as 2013’s National Jamboree.  Matthew Roth offered to speak to anyone about the Philmont Trek.  He was recognized for being chosen to participate in the St. George Trek, while at Philmont, last year.  This is a cool honor and we are all proud of Matthew.  Below are some pictures and notes from the Court of Honor.
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YIS,

Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary



















This Motley Crew to the Left is our scouters who were nominated to join the Order of the Arrow and have completed their ordeal weekend or have scheduled themselves to attend the next sessions.  Our thanks to these scouters who are joining an organization that provides great service to the scouts.  





To the right are our scouts who attended the most recent National Youth Leadership Training offered by Lincoln Heritage Council.  Kevin Tobin, Andrew Roth, McCallister Cox and Garrett Groves all completed the training, making them ideal candidates to provide continued great leadership.  Congratulations and thanks to all four of these scouts!








